
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Moorland Hub update 

The first few weeks of the academic year have seen the new Moorland Hub – Boasley Cross, Bridestowe, Lydford, 

Milton Abbot and Northlew – begin their journey of working together for the benefit of all our children.  

This week, children from the hub came together to form two teams at the Okehampton Area Year 5/6 football 

festival. All the children had a great time with friends being made – 2nd place for the Bridestowe/Milton Abbot team 

and 4th for the Boasley/Northlew team was a great achievement. The highlight of my day was on leaving hearing a 

child say to a new friend “Thanks, mate, see you next week at the Cross Country!” – testament to the aim of building 

relationships in our small schools. Similarly, last week Year 3/4 Boasley children travelled to Bridestowe for a rugby 

festival.  

Also, this week, we have confirmed our annual trip to the Pantomime on December 13th where all 5 schools will 

come together for a fun Christmas celebration. Residentials for Year 3/4, hosted at Bradford primary with outdoor 

activity and surfing in late June and Year 5 to Bristol at the end of June. These will include all Moorland Hub, Ruby 

Hub and Exbourne primary, bringing together all the small schools (Under 100 pupils) in Dartmoor Multi Academy 

Trust. Information sessions for the Trust wide Year 6 trip to France are also upcoming.  

At Boasley this week, the first Stay and Play session was a huge success with 10 families joining the event. It was 

lovely to welcome new babies and toddlers to our school and meet new adults. Look out for similar events at all the 

Hub Schools.  

Bridestowe welcomed Devon Wildlife Trust to the school with a focus on identifying trees from their leaves and 

making nature crowns – a lovely event to be part of! Forest school is an important focus for all Moorland Hub 

Schools.  

At Lydford last Sunday, a family working party day attracted nearly 30 adults and children coming together to tidy 

the forest school. A fantastic event with real community spirit – thank you to all who took part. Look out for similar 

events at all the Hub Schools.  

Northlew joined Boasley this week for a trip to Paignton Zoo – a fantastic day for all which mirrored Lydford’s trip 

last week. The children loved seeing the animals and exploring the sustainability messages.  

Milton Abbot have been enjoying meeting new friends from the Hub this week and taking part in the afore 

mentioned football with friends from Bridestowe was a real high. The team finished 2nd, only being pipped 1-0 by 

Okehampton C.  

A final word to thank families for their support with positive attendance. I am aware my approach to attendance this 

term has caused some discussion, however I am pleased to report that the Moorland Hub has the highest 

attendance figures for the Trust with Bridestowe topping the table for attendance and the lowest amount of 

persistent absence. The evidence is irrefutable that high attendance directly correlates to positive achievement and I 

thank you for your continued support.  

As ever, please feel free to contact me with comments, questions or discussion.  

Mr Hill 
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The importance of a school community! 

Partnership is a word that is often used in education and rightly so. For each pupil to reach their full potential we all 

need to work closely together. The relationships between school, parents and most importantly the child is a key 

factor in achieving this. To make this work, communication is something we strive to make as open and honest as 

possible. You would have recently received an email asking you to book a parent consult with your teacher. This is a 

dedicated time slot, where you can talk openly about your child’s education so, please do attend if possible. Your 

child’s class teacher is looking forward to welcoming you and discussing how you can support your child to flourish. 

Attendance – It is fantastic to see the children arriving promptly and 

happily each morning. Our whole school attendance was up slightly from 

last week which is great to see as we know that high attendance has a 

direct impact on your child’s achievement, wellbeing and wider 

development.  

Stars from the Weeks  

Last week 

Katie - showing ambition in all areas of learning. 

Seb - showing ambition in his learning and respect for our 

school rules and values. 

Bonnie - For flourishing at school. 

Maisie - Showing ambition in her learning.  

 

This week 

Lyla - being respectful of others and have followed all rules in owlets. 

Mollie - flourished in maths showing a secure understanding of place value. 

Ethan - Shown great ambition in reading.  

Molly Eales - flourished in book club with your retrieval and inference skills and showing your 
understanding. 
 
Harvest Festival 

Harvest Festival will take place on Wednesday 11th October at 3pm at St Bridget's church.  

We will be collecting donations for the food bank. As you know, in recent years, the rainbow has been a 

symbol of hope and thanks to those working on the frontline during the pandemic. For us to be able to 

create a harvest rainbow we please ask that children in different class bring in different coloured 

food/food packaging.  

Owlets – Red  

Tawny Owls – Orange and Yellow  

Snowy Owls – Green and Blue  

Barn Owls – Purple  

Tins could be covered in coloured paper (at home or in school) if you find it difficult to source the colours. 
 

World Mental Health Day 

On Tuesday 11th October it is World Mental Health Day. We will be encouraging the children to speak out 

and take part in ITV's Britain Get Talking and #Helloyellow by children marking this day by wearing 1 item 

of clothing or an accessory which is yellow. This could be a hairband, tie, badge, socks. 
 

 

 

 

 

Whole School Attendance 

96.6% 



 

 

The Fox and The Star 

As a whole school our first English unit focused on the text 'The Fox and The Star', which had a strong focus 

of coming together and community. The children have created their own versions of the story and artwork. 

We have created a whole school display to celebrate the children's learning and hard work.  

 

 

 
 Numbot/Times Tables Rock Stars 
Your child will be bringing home a personal log-in for either NumBots (EYFS AND Key Stage 1) or Times 
Table Rockstars (Key Stage 2). Times Table Rockstars is a carefully sequenced programme of daily times 
table practice. NumBots supports children with their understanding, recall and fluency in mental addition 
and subtraction so they move from counting to calculating.  Please support your child to log into their 
account. Regular practice really is key to your child making progress in these areas.  

 

SEND Surgery 

Mrs Pickett-Jones, our hub SENDCO, is offering a SEND surgery for parents and cares of pupils at our school. 

Appointments are available on Monday 16th between 11am and 2pm. Please contact Mrs Pickett-Jones at 

bpickettjones@dmatschools.org.uk or 07938482542 (which is a school mobile and available between 8.30am and 

5pm term time only) to make an appointment. 

Lunches 

Thank you for bearing with us with the changes to the lunch ordering system. Things have settled down this week – 

we really appreciate your patience! Just remember to order by Thursday for the following week’s lunches. 

 

Website 

The school’s website is a great resource for communication. You can see upcoming dates and key information on 

there but more importantly access the Learning Hub. This is where you can see all the exciting things that have been 

happening in school. Teacher’s update these throughout the week so keep an eye out for anything new – it is a great 

discussion starter to have with your child! 

 

Reminders 

As the weather has taken a turn for the worse, please remember to send your child in with a waterproof coat so they 

can enjoy playing outdoors as much as possible. Please could children bring a spare pair of socks in their bag for PE 

days. If we use the field for sport this can result in wet feet and a change of socks would be helpful. Thank you. 



 

Owlets 

The Owlets have been discussing families as part of their PSHE. They made the people that are special to the 

m out of pebbles and match sticks. 

  
 
Tawny Owls 

The Tawny Owls had their session with the Wildlife Trust on Thursday.  

They explored and classified different types of leaves and created beautiful crowns.  

 

   

    
 

 
Snowy Owls 

The Snowy Owls were joined by children from Boasley Cross School to take part in a Tag Rugby Festival run by  
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OCRA coaches. The children were able to develop their ball skills and take part in mini games - a great morning was 

 had by all.  
  

  
 
Collaborative Artwork 

To mark the start of the new academic year, every child in the school read the book 'The Dot' and painted their  
own dot. The Dot, written by Peter Reynolds, is a wonderful picture book that encourages children to try new or  
challenging things, to explore their creativity and to have confidence in their abilities. A great book to spark  
discussions about our ambitions as individuals and a school for the coming year. We look forward to seeing all of the 
children flourish this year just like the character in the book.  
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Time to Talk 

As part of our school focus on getting children talking and improving their Oracy, we have a topical, weekly question 

and picture for you to discuss as a family:- 

   

 
Our whole school ‘Word of the Week’ for next week is collaborate. 

 

 

Next Week 
Monday World Mental Health Day Assembly 

Tuesday World Mental Health Day – Wear something yellow 
*Sports 3.30 -4.30pm 

Wednesday Harvest Festival 3pm St Bridget’s Church 
*Drama Club 3.30 – 4.30pm 

Thursday Owlets Wildlife Trust Workshop 
KS2 Cross Country Run at Simmonds Park 
*Dance Club 3.30-4.30pm 

Friday Open the Book 
*Tag Rugby Club 3.30 – 4.30pm 

*Your child must be booked into after-school clubs via School Gateway in order to take part  

 

We have been discussing the school values – 

Respect, Ambition, Flourish – in assemblies as the 

children are settling into new classes and possibly 

experiencing new lessons, such as French, or 

activities through after-school clubs. 

Is it okay to feel nervous about something new? 

 

 

 



 

Diary Dates 
October 

11th  Harvest Festival @ St Bridget’s Church, 3pm 

12th  Owlets Wildlife Trust Workshop 
KS2 Cross Country Run 

13th Open the Book 

18th  Parent Consultations, including time to look at your child’s book. 

19th  Wildlife Champions Workshop 
Parent Consultations, including time to look at your child’s book. 

20th  Homework Share 3.30 – 3.45pm 

23rd – 27th  Half Term Break 

30th  Open Afternoon for September 2024 starters 

November 
  

9th  Yr 5/6 Cross Country @Castle Drogo 

13th  Book Look – 8.40 – 9am  
Whole School Forest School (TBC) 

17th  Open the Book 

23rd  Bouldering Experience – children TBC 

27th  Whole School Forest School (TBC) 

28th  Flu Vaccinations 

30th  Book Look – 3.15 – 3.30pm 

December 
1st  Open the Book 

7th  Owlets Nativity and KS2 Christmas Carols, St Bridget’s Church, 2.45pm 

8th  Christmas Jumper Day 

11th  Book Look – 08:40 – 9am  
Whole School Forest School (TBC) 

12th  Tawny Owls Nativity, Methodist Hall, Time TBC 

14th  Homework Share, 3.30 – 3.45pm 

15th  Christmas Dinner 

18th – 2nd  Christmas Break 

January 

2nd  Non-Pupil Day 

3rd Pupil’s Return to School 

 
 

 



 

 



 



  

 



 

 

 

 



 


